# Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting May 8th, 2023

## Monthly Meeting:

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, David Gomes, Kyle Kruer and Skip Powell, also present was Superintendent Audi Findley along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Other concerned citizens were also present. Meeting call to order by President Redden, meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

#### **Town Business:**

Minutes: The minutes for March 13<sup>th</sup> regular monthly, April 10<sup>th</sup> regular monthly, April 10<sup>th</sup> Special, and April 24<sup>th</sup> Special Meeting were reviewed. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and second by Councilman Gomes. Motion passed 5-0.

#### Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The monthly checks were approved.

## **Emergency Services:**

The police chief is requesting upgrading handguns to match Floyd County Sheriff's Department, The council will need more information, but supports staying current with interchangeable clips and ammo. The emergency preparedness siren (tornado) will need some work to straighten supports and Floyd County is working on it.

## **Committee Reports:**

#### Streets and Roads:

The Community Crossing Grant is scheduled for late June or early July for the town streets. The Schuler Road project with Floyd County is starting now. Councilman Lemon request to review installing speed humps, reviewing prices and options such as removable types to be placed in subdivisions.

### **Property Cleanup:**

A house on Maple Street in Parkland Heights needs yard care with grass not being mowed, the council will advise the Police department to issue citation. Also, a compliant has been received about abandon vehicles on North Valley View Drive,

## **Special Projects:**

Councilman Lemon stated the annual Green Up Greenville dumpster trash collection was held on Earth Day April 22, and appears to have been successful with a full dumpster and well attended by citizens.

The town's community-wide yard sale will be held on June 10, with participation of Greenville churches, Wind Dance and Heritage Springs subdivisions.

#### Old Business:

The council is still reviewing the salary for the Clerk/Treasurer position.

Motion by Councilman Lemon and second by President Redden to close town business, passed 5-0.

# Utility Business:

# Water Utility

Superintendent Audi Findley the leaks adjustments reviewed were accepted. Last month's water loss was 24%.

Indian Creek project: E&B will be doing the boring for the replacing water main along side of Highway 150 under Indian Creek.

IAWC Water rates increase: Superintendent reported that Indiana American is requesting a 50% increase in rates for secondary wholesalers, which will affect rates from Floyds Knobs and Ramsey Water utilities that supply our water supplies.

# **Easement for Fleming:**

Superintendent Finley has been working with a customer about connecting service area at the end of Arthur Coffman Road, the council requested Town Attorney review the legal standing before offering any adjustments from the easement.

### Sewer Utility:

The state review of sewer system has suggested having Jetting RFP done, it is not required but was recommended. The service is strictly preventative maintenance with no problems at this time. There were 3 bids accepted for doing the service. Motion made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Powell to accept the bid from Jecker Excavating & Septic for up to \$30,000. Motion passed 5-0.

Property cleanup on Harrison Street purchase. Motion was made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by President Redden to spend up to \$4,500 for equipment rental, with utility staff completing the task. Motion passed 5-0.

Superintendent Findley requested spending \$8,205 to pave the drive to the sewage plant while the other street paving projects were being completed. Motion by Councilman Powell and seconded by Councilman Lemon. Motion passed 5-0.

The PLC update for the plant, the council recommended meeting with someone from MADD to review and make suggestions, since they are located within town limits.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Powell and seconded by Councilman Lemon to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 5-0.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at town hall located at 9706 Clark Street, on June 12th, 2023.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

**GREG REDDEN** 

JACK TRAVIČLIAN

CLERK / TREASURER